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Draft Environmental Impact Report / Environmental Assessment  

for the Interstate 110 (Harbor Freeway/Transitway)  

High-Occupancy Toll Lanes Project 

 

South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) staff appreciates the 

opportunity to comment on the above-mentioned document, including with an extended 

review period.  The following comments are meant as guidance for the Lead Agency and 

should be incorporated into the Final EIR/EA. 

SCAQMD staff is concerned that the air quality impacts of this project are not adequately 

disclosed in the materials made available for review.  As indicated in our June 30, 2009 

comment letter (attached) to the project’s Notice of Preparation, the SCAQMD has 

developed guidelines to assist public agencies with the preparation of air quality CEQA 

analyses.  In particular, localized significance thresholds (LST’s) have been developed to 

determine potentially significant impacts from construction activities.  The project 

proposes to construct new toll lane infrastructure and to widen the Adams Boulevard 

overcrossing.  Quantification of air quality impacts from this construction were not 

presented in the Draft EIR/EA, yet the lead agency determined that air quality impacts 

would be less than significant.  SCAQMD staff encourages the lead agency to quantify 

any potential air quality impacts prior to making a significance determination in the Final 

EIR/EA.  If impacts are found to be significant, all feasible mitigation measures should 

be considered. 

In addition, the lead agency states that the purpose of the proposed project is to lessen 

congestion along the I-110 corridor.  Information made available to SCAQMD staff 

(including paper copies of the Draft EIR/EA, materials on cd, and online reports) does 

not appear to present the rationale indicating how the proposed project will achieve this 

goal.  The Final EIR/EA should provide additional justification about how the proposed 

conversion of carpool lanes to toll lanes will accomplish the stated objective.  For 

example, a description of how many vehicles are expected to shift into the carpool lane 

and how many single occupancy vehicles (i.e., hybrids and natural gas vehicles) will shift 

from the carpool lane into general use lanes should be provided.  If traffic impacts in the 

Draft EIR/EA are reported incorrectly, then air quality impacts may be underestimated.  

A more thorough explanation of the traffic assumptions for the project should be 

provided in the Final EIR/EA.   
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Pursuant to Public Resources Code Section 21092.5, please provide the SCAQMD staff 

with written responses to all comments contained herein prior to the adoption of the Final 

EIR/EA.  The SCAQMD staff would be happy to work with the Lead Agency to address 

these issues and any other questions that may arise.  If you have any questions regarding 

these comments, please contact Ian MacMillan at (909) 396-3244. 

    Sincerely, 

 

     
    Ian MacMillan  

    Program Supervisor, CEQA – Inter-Governmental Review 

Planning, Rule Development & Area Sources 
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